
 

Statement attributable to the Spokesperson for the Secretary-General 

on the adoption of the Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples 

 

 

 

The Secretary-General warmly welcomes the adoption of the Declaration on the 

Rights of Indigenous Peoples as a triumph for indigenous peoples around the world. 

He notes that this marks a historic moment when UN Member States and indigenous 

peoples reconciled with their painful histories and resolved to move forward together 

on the path of human rights, justice and development for all.   

 

The Secretary-General calls on Governments and civil society to urgently 

advance the work of integrating the rights of indigenous peoples into international 

human rights and development agendas, as well as policies and programmes at all 

levels, so as to ensure that the vision behind Declaration becomes a reality. 

 

New York, 13 September 2007 


